MULTNOMAH COUNTY OREGON

Multnomah County Veteran Services Taskforce
	November 5th, 2012
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9:00am – 11:00am

  Multnomah Building, 6th Floor Room 635, 501 SE Hawthorne Blvd, Portland, Oregon 97214



	MEETING MINUTES  

	TOPIC / PRESENTER
	NOTES
	Action

	Welcome and Introductions


	Task Force meeting attended by: Commissioner Diane McKeel, Sean Files, Doug Kuhl, Maureen Raczko, Jane Netboy, Rachel Post, DeeAnne Osorio, Cathy Spofford, Kristy Wood, Steven Easterday, Juan Ocana-Chiu, April Woods, Keith Falkenberg, Glenn Shuck, Cameron Smith, Elan Lambert, CH Daniel Thompson, Napoleon Hodgers

	

	Project Updates


	VASH Vouchers - 
Following up on conversation last month about available VASH vouchers for veteran housing, Commissioners McKeel and Kafoury are bringing forward a budget modification to the board this week that will provide flexible funds to help homeless veterans use the vouchers. The board meeting is November 8th and this item will be at the beginning of the meeting around 9:30am. 
The $10,000 the county will contribute, if approved by the board on Thursday, will be matched by Home Forward, United Way, and the City of Portland for a total of $40,000 in flexible funds for homeless veterans. These will be used for such critical expenses as rental application, moving, any first/last month deposits that Home Forward isn’t able to provide, and a cell phone to communicate with the veteran about appointments. It is estimated on average to cost about $500 of these up-front expenses for a chronically homeless veteran to move in, as the VASH vouchers themselves can only go to rent and case management for supportive services.

On Friday the 9th, Commissioner McKeel will be part of a press conference to announce this partnership and make a call-out to landlords to rent to homeless veterans who have VASH vouchers. Because of the tight rental market (only 2-3% vacancy rate) this is another area of need.
There are 305 vouchers allocated to the Portland area, so this effort could have a significant impact if the partners involved can get every voucher connected to a chronically homeless veteran, and help that veteran access an apartment to use it.

	To find out more, contact the Community Resource & Referral Center at 308 SW 1st Ave in  Portland: 503-808-1256
Housing referrals can also be made at the Vancouver VA site on Tue, Thurs 8am-12pm

	
	East County Stand Down- 
The stand down event in Troutdale at the Chapel on October 20th was a success, with 172 attending. Thank you to everyone who volunteered or helped make it happen.

	

	
	Veterans Docket-
Keith described his recent assessment of veterans in the justice system in Multnomah County, including other specialty courts they are eligible for or already working in. 
A review is underway of other programs and staffing/funding models being used, including Marion County who just started a veterans docket, and Klamath County has a grant-funded court in place. 


	

	
	House and Senate Veterans Affairs Committee-
Jane reported that these committees will meet 12/12 from 2-5pm in Salem. The first hour will be reviewing all bills drafted, and the rest of the house vets committee meeting will focus on housing.


	

	
	USS Ranger-
Have held 2 meetings with congressional delegation. They support the Ranger effort and are developing a plan for working with the Navy on the application process. 

	

	Community Covenant
Elan Lambert

	Elan presented on the Joining Community Forces – Community Covenant program. The goal is to maximize the impact of community resources to service members, veterans, and families to build resilience and foster a supportive community. 
This is a contract/covenant among citizens and leaders of local municipality and groups, essentially committing that “we are aware of the impact, your and your family’s sacrifice, and committed to providing military and community support to meet your needs”. The event and specific covenant is determined by each community, and is especially valuable in Oregon to build support structure for part-time civilian military members.

The event could be a stand down, it could be connected with a broad community event such as Rose Festival. 


	VTF and County Board will determine next steps for planning this in the coming months. 
Sean and Elan are contacts for questions

	AOC Veterans Sub-committee
Commissioner McKeel

	Reviewed desired outcomes of next AOC meeting, which include:

*Share Veterans Court Best Practices

*Raise Awareness of VASH and January 2013 Housing Count

*Share national and statewide (by county) data on VA Expenditures

*Share information on Legislative Concepts for 2013 session

Share information on county tax exemptions for Veterans

Meeting is scheduled November 6th from 2-4pm in this same room (635).

	More info at joydogs.org or info@joydogs.org
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Next meeting scheduled for …





December 3rd 


9:00am - 11:00am


501 SE Hawthorne Blvd - Conference room #635   Portland, OR 97214


**  Meetings normally take place 1st Monday of every month 9:00am - 11:00am **
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